
Dear Friends,  
 
We had a great trip to Kenya!  My friends George and 
Carol Godwin travelled with me and were a great en-
couragement to the students and staff work during 
our time on the Muthetheni campus. 
 
Thirty five students took the class on Leadership and 
Discipleship.  Let me introduce you to 3 men who 
make this ministry happen in Kenya. Isaac (on right 
with blue shirt), is our Bible Institute coordinator who 
continues to oversee recruiting pastors and church 
leaders who enroll in the program. Patrick (green 
shirt, also with World Reach) gets the visiting teach-
ers where we need to be. He also helped design the 
new buildings on campus and coordinated the drill-
ing for a new well on the property. This “well project” 
was especially important because people of this 
community have depended on a local reservoir for 

their water. It is especially moving to see people 
coming for the free water offered by our staff. 
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Horace is an incredibly gifted cook who also 
serves on the local World Reach Staff. During 
each week of the Bible Institutes, he prepares 
meals for 50 people each day...including those 
of us who travel to teach. 
 
Kenneth (previous page) is a nurse who leads 
the clinic on the Muthetheni campus.  He grew 
up in the children’s home on World Reach’s oth-
er site in Meru, Kenya. He is also a great bless-
ing to this community in many ways! 
 
Issac, Patrick, Horace and Kenneth are all gifted 
leaders who play vital roles in World Reach’s 
ministry in Kenya. Please join me in thanking 
God for them and praying for their ministries. 
 
Please also thank God for:  
1.  The many friendships we have in Kenya 
2. Safe travel and health during our stay. 
3. His provision to get us to Kenya. 
4. Our family’s protection while we were away. 
5. The connections God continues to bless through 

Coaching and mentoring relationships  
6. Financial support from individuals and churches 
 
Please pray for: 
1. My 3 upcoming trips to Colombia. 
2. Wisdom for new class offerings in our curricu-

lum. 
3.   Our new Bible Institute in Cucuta, Colombia 
       
(70 students have already signed up!) 
 
Thank you for your love for us and generous support 
of World Reach! 
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